A special meeting of Council was held at the Town Office 8:30 a.m., on Tuesday July 11th.

Members Present: Deputy Mayor Scott Goldsworthy

Councillor Dawne Marlow Councillor Joan Kane

Town Clerk / Manager Linda Sweet

Deputy Mayor Goldsworthy called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

A discussion took place regarding 7 Hannah Hiscock's Hill request to sub-divide a portion of the land as presented in the enclosed survey. Council reviewed the survey and **Resolution 2017-07-49:** was made by Councillor Marlow to approve the request to sub-divide 7 Hannah Hiscock's Hill application, it was seconded by Councillor Kane. All in agreement, resolution carried.

Deputy Mayor Goldsworthy informed Council that Darrell and Daphne Clarke are purchasing the portion of 7 Hannah Hiscock's Hill that is being sub-divided and has request to build a house 30 x 40 as per the attached drawings. A discussion took place and **Resolution 2017-07-50:** was made by Councillor Marlow to approve the application providing an approved septic design letter was issued by Service NL, it was seconded by Councillor Kane. All in agreement, resolution carried.

Resolution 2017-07-51: was made by Deputy Mayor Goldsworthy adjourn the meeting at 8:40 a.m., it was seconded by Councillor Marlow. All in agreement, resolution carried.

The next regular meeting of Council will Bonaventure English Harbour Development	be at 7:00 p.m., Monday, August 7 at the Association.
Mayor	Town Clerk/Manager